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THE RELATIONSHIP OR BALANCE BETWEEN CENTRAL REGIONAL AND LOCAL
W

The process of negotiation in regard to the nature and
powers of centrai regiona1 government should be approached
from the point of view of first principTes and not from an
ideoTogicaT point of view. As a resuit the terms unitary
and federaT, which are ideologicaliy Toaded shoqu be
avoided. The question shoqu be approached by asking what
principies are/ required to constitute effective and
Tegitimate government at centraT and regionai TeveTS.

The constitutionai and poTiticaT reiationship between
centra1 and regionaT government is of fundamentaT importance
in regard to the nature and effectiveness of government and
the constitution.

Both centraT and regionaT governments wi11 have to operate
within the parameters of the constitution and the Bi11 of
Rights.

Effective, Tegitimate and democratic government must be
conducted at three 1eveis centrai, regionaT and
TocaT/metropolitan 1eveTs.

The constitution must create a strong and effective central
government. It must have the powers to tackle nationa1
reconstruction within the parameters set out in the
constitution, which must expressiy stipuTate its functions
and powers. It must, however, not operate in an autocratic
way or be given the temptation to do so.

Strong and effective central and regionai governments are
not incompatibie. The constitution must expressTy stipuTate
which powers and functions are centrai, regionaT and
concurrent. Regionai governments must have a

constitutionaTiy defined autonomy, which wi11 depend on
originaT fiscaT functions, c1ear1y stipuTated by the
constitution. Each regionai shoqu have a constitutionaT
right to adequate funding to ensure fiscal equaTity between
rich and poor regions as is the position in the West German
Constitution of 1949.

The reiationship between central and regionaT government
must be co-ordinate. The centraT government wi11 be supreme

in its own sphere. RegionaT government must operate
according to the parameters of the constitution, which wi11
confer originai powers and functions in regard to
appropriate matters.
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The centra1 government must not have the power to

uniTateraTTy neutraTize and revoke the powers, functions and
operation of regionaT government.

Loca1/metrop011tan government w111 constitute a subordinate
1eve1. Loca1 government W111 have to operate within the
11m1tations and those of the constitution. Local government
a1though subordinate is not unimportant. It is the 1eve1 of
government eTosest to the peop1e. It must be democratic and

1egitimate. The constitution must c1ear1y stipuTate the
powers and function of 10ca1 government powers.

The RegionaT Governments W111 have as one of their important

functions the ceaordination of 1oca1 government through out

the regions. A1though the re1at10nsh1p between regiona1 and

10ca1/metropo1itan government wiT1 be one of subordination,

the constitution must ensure that the regionaT governments

do not act autocratica11y.

The constitution must ensure the regionaT units are treated

both po1itica11y and fisca11y on the basis of equa11ty

taking into account the differences of economic deve1opment

1n the region.

Regiona1 diversity shou1d be provided for. The structure

and character of the regionaT government may vary from

region to region, but subject to the principTe of equa1 and

fair treatment of the regions.

The geographicaT demarcation of the regions shou1d be based

on demographic, fiscaT and poTiticaT factors. The existing

nine deve10pment regions constitute a basis for negotiation

between the re1evant parties in this regard.

Provision W111 have to be made for the co-ordination of

regiona1 government between the regions. A co-ordinating

counci1 that meets periodica11y shou1d be considered.

A conf11ct f10w1ng from the interpretation of the

constitution in regard to demarcation of functions between

regionaT and centra1 government must be sett1ed by the

constitutionaT court.

The re1ationship between centraT, regiona1 and

1oca1/metropo11tan government must be such that South Africa

as a country is a unified entity that harmoniousTy

recognizes the regionaT, cu1tura1 and economic diversity.

Mechanisms W111 have to be created for the reso1ution of

disputes and the co-ordination of government throughout the

country.



Appropriate constitutions for the regions compatibie the
nationa1 constitution should be devised simultaneousiy with
the Tatter. Regionai variations shoqu be permitted to
cater for the pecuiiar requirements of each region. For
exampie the regionai constitutions of the Western Cape and
Natai wi11 differ. In the former the traditional or
indigenous African Teaders wi11 play very Tittie or no part,
but in Natal and certain other regions the roie of the
chiefs coqu find expression in the regionai constitution
that accords with their status and functions without making
inroads into the fundamentai principies of democratic
government. Thus the constitution shou1d refiect a process
of constitution making that commences simuitaneousiy from
the nationai and regionai 1eveis of government ie from the
top down and from the bottom up. This wi11 invoTve the
contribution of peopie at national, regional and Tocai
1eveis. The geographicai demarcation of the regions should
be based on demographic, economicai and poTiticaT
considerations. The existing nine development regions
constitute a basis for negotiation between the relevant
parties in this regard.

Appropriate and adequate powers shouid be iocated in the
regionaT the centraT and governments. Foreign affairs,
defence and finance must be Tocated in the centrai
government. Other matters such as TocaT government wi11
appropriateiy be iocated in the regionai governments. Other
matters such as heaith, education and the environment wi11
be shared between the centraT and regionai administrations.

The concentration of a11 Tegisiative power in the centrai
government with oniy revocabie powers and functions vested
on the regionaT governments wi11 1ead to uncertainty,
confTict and couid faci1itate the abuse of power.

The concentration of power in the regiona1 administrations
to such an extent that centrai government is emasculated

wiii be de facto equivaTent to a confederai system of
government and effectiveTy preciude centrai government from

tack1ing the great probiems of economic and sociai
reconstruction.

 


